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6 June 2013 

Ms Marlene Tucker 
Executive Director 
International Air Services Commission 
PO Box 630 
CANBERRA ACT 2601 

Dear~~~ 

Virgin Australia Airlines Pty Ltd 
Virgin Australia International Airlines Pty Ltd 
Virgin Australia Airlines (SE Asia) Pty Ltd 
Virgin Australia Airlines (NZ) Ltd 
PO Box l034 
Spring Hill OLD 
Australia 4004 
T +61 7 3295 3000 

www.virginaustral ia.com 

Re: Renewal of Commission Determinations 

I refer to your letter of 29 May 2013, regarding the renewal of determinations we hold for the 
Indonesia route which are due to expire within the next 12 months. 

Determination [2009] IASC 105 

Virgin Australia continues to fully utilise capacity allocated by Determination [2009] IASC 105 
to operate our services to Denpasar, Indonesia. We wish to retain this allocation and 
therefore seek renewal of the abovementioned determination for a period of five years from 
11 May 2014. 

In applying for this renewal, we note that the Register of Available Capacity provides that 
there are 1,972 seats per week in each direction available for allocation to Australian airlines 
for the operation of services between Indonesia and Sydney, Melbourne (including Avalon), 
Brisbane or Perth, together with an additional 2,500 seats per week in each direction 
provided services are operated via or beyond to a point in Australia other than Sydney, 
Melbourne (including Avalon), Brisbane or Perth. Furthermore, the Commission has 
acknowledged the strong growth recorded on the Indonesia route in recent years in 
Determination [2013] IASC 127. To ensure that Virgin Australia has the flexibility to respond 
to future growth within the market, we wish to retain all of the capacity we hold on the route, 
including the 1,080 seats allocated by Determination [2009] IASC 105. 

Determination [2009) IASC 106 

Virgin Australia is seeking renewal of its allocation of unlimited capacity on the Indonesia 
route between points in Australia, other than Sydney, Melbourne (including Avalon), Brisbane 
and Perth and authorised points in Indonesia, for a period of five years from 27 May 2014. 
This will support the continued operation of our services between Adelaide and Denpasar. 

We would be pleased to provide any further information the Commission may require in 
considering our requests for renewal. Should you have any queries, please contact me on 
(02) 8093 7114. 

717 
Lee-Anne Tomkins 
Manager, Government and International Relations 
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